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Town of SHELBURNE
Conservation Commission

MINUTES

Regular Meeting ~ October 7, 2014
Present:
Norman Davenport, Steve McCormick, Tom Miner, Allan Smith
Applicant:
Mark Shippee, Shelburne Highway Superintendent
Public:
John Richardson and Todd Blake

The meeting was convened at 7:35 PM.  A quorum was present.
Approval of Minutes

The Minutes of the 9/9/2014 meeting were approved.  

Mail/Announcements

An email from Mark Stinson, DEP Wetlands Circuit Rider, announced that DEP will release revised Wetlands Protection regulations on October 24.  

MACC sent a reminder that our dues have not yet been paid.  Payment was unanimously approved.

Building Permits/BOH Reports
Two building permits were reviewed and approved:  Thomas Hale, 230 Taylor Rd, deck replacement; and Gertrude Ralph, 1440 Smead Hill Rd, installation of ground-mounted solar panels.  
Forest Cutting Plans
There was a question on how long forest cutting plans are good for?  Allan looked it up by computer and reported that plans are good for two years and that an extension is possible for good cause.
Commission Vacancy
Tom introduced John Richardson and Todd Blake, both of whom have expressed interest in joining the Commission.  There was an explanation of member duties, meetings, and training opportunities through MACC.  John asked how many members could be on a commission.  While five is the usual number, Allan determined there can be up to seven members.  An increase would probably have to be approved at Town Meeting.  Norm thanked John and Todd for their interest in serving and said the appointment would be discussed further at the next meeting.
RDA Public Meeting
A public meeting to review an RDA submitted by the town Highway Department for repaving sections of Brook Road was convened.  Mark Shippee described the work to be done.  There would be no expansion of pavement, and some drainage improvements will be done.  Allan recommended approving a Negative 5 Determination, citing the exception of 310 CMR 10.58(6)(a) Activities Grandfathered or Exempted from the Requirements of the Riverfront Area, i.e., maintenance of roads through repairs, resurfacing, and repaying.  The Motion was unanimously approved.  

There was a discussion with Mark regarding use of bundled Notices of Intent, which would allow the Commission to approve regular maintenance work in advance.  Tom commented that Mark Stinson had provided several examples of such filings, which he found to be overly complicated for a small highway department.  Mark Shippee was advised to bring planned projects to the Commission early in the year so that action can be taken in advance of the construction season if possible.  The public meeting was closed.
Other Business
Rainville Property.  Tom reported that the Phase II site assessment had been completed for the farm dump on the Rainville property.  No hazardous materials were found.
Tennessee Natural Gas Pipeline.  Tom resented a position statement on the pipeline project that had been adopted by the Open Space Committee and recommended to the Conservation Commission.  The position statement was discussed.  Members felt the wording was inappropriate for the Commission since it could have to review the project impartially under the provisions of the Wetlands Protection Act.  Allan and Steve volunteered to draft an issues statement and motion for consideration at the next meeting.

Next meeting.  There was a discussion of rescheduling the November meeting, which would fall on Election Day.  The new date will be December 2 unless a filing is received requiring action before then.  

The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 PM.
Prepared and submitted by:  Steve McCormick, Secretary, and Tom Miner, Clerk
Attachments (on file)

